

Mr Andrew Barr MLA Member for Kurrajong Legislative Assembly for the ACT GPO Box 1020 CANBERRA ACT 2601

## RE Lake Tuggeranong research

## Dear Chief Minister

At our recent Tuggeranong Community Council meeting (7<sup>th</sup> May) we received a report from researchers at the University of Canberra on the research undertaken taken on to find out how best to stop the continual blue green algal infestations at Lake Tuggeranong every summer.

While the researchers said the report was not final and would not be presented to your government until June, they commented that further research would be needed to find out the best way to reduce these annual blue green algal infestations and once a method is determined there would be money needed to implement the remedy.

I would like to know if money for further research is included in this year's ACT budget and can we be reassured that once a solution is determined that it will be funded.

& Patrily

Glenys Patulny OAM President Tuggeranong Community Council